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FROM THE HEADMASTER’S DESK 

I have just received confirmation of the following programme outline for the Council 
Workshop with Dr Yong Zhao on Friday 10 April: 
 
9.00  Thoughts on World Class Learners? 

Summarising the context and update the group with new research. 
10.00  Autonomy and personalisation workshop 
10.45  Product orientated learning workshop 
11.30  Break 
11.45  Globalisation Campus workshop 
12.30  Conclusion and Summary 
1.00  Lunch 
 
It is anticipated that Council would have done appropriate pre reading of Dr Zhao’s book 
World Class Learners which was distributed at the Council Meeting in March prior to their 
attendance on this day.  As indicated earlier to the Council this workshop will be followed by 
a Strategic Risk Register workshop led by the Council itself. 
 
In addition, in consultation with the Chairman and our Strategic Consultant I confirm that I 
have engaged on behalf of the School for a second provocation seminar on the afternoon of 
Monday, 11th May, Dr Fiona Kerr.  Details of Dr Kerr can be found here.  Dr Kerr will present 
between 4pm and 6pm, join the Council and Executive for a light dinner 6pm to 6.30pm and 
then lead a conversation between 6.30pm and 7.30pm.  Members of Council are asked to 
prioritise this event in their calendar.  
 
I have included for Council’s interest a number of attachments that give background to a 
number of matters that have been discussed over time at Council level.  The latest version of 
the School’s Organisational Chart is also attached. 
 
  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/directory/fiona.kerr
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STUDENTS 

THE LW PARRY PREPARATORY SCHOOL 
 
Academic 
The beginning of year standardised assessments are now complete.  The Learning 
Development Centre and Director of Studies (Prep Centre of Excellence) have created 
intervention, support and extension groups from these assessments, teacher observation 
and class performance.  Data collected will be compared to data collected at the end of the 
year and become part of the picture of each boy’s academic development.  
 
In response to the past two MMG Surveys, Mr Richard Wright, has introduced ‘Open 
Classrooms’ in all Prep classes.  This initiative is to counter the perception of a ‘disconnect’ 
between parents and their boy’s learning.  The Open Classroom provides the teachers to 
showcase their excellent work with the boys and their positive class environments.  There is a 
standing invitation to parents to come and join in class activities, however, the more formal 
invitation and common time has produced an excellent response.  The majority of parents in 
the younger years have attended and over 70 parents attended the Year 6 Open Classroom.   
 
The Head of the LW Parry Preparatory School received the following email correspondence 
from parents: 
 

Good Evening Richard 
  
I thought I’d take the time to email you to say thank you. 
  
I really enjoyed today’s open day. It was a wonderful opportunity to spend time with Theo, meet 
the other students and be involved in his learning. We don’t often get the chance to connect with 
our boys in the classroom. I think Theo was pleasantly surprised that I actually knew a little bit 
about our democracy, I learnt off him too. I couldn’t believe what good IT skills he has. He initially 
didn’t want me to come as he thought I’d be the only parent there and embarrass him. It was also 
good to see you, Garth and Brad. This reinforced to Theo that it was appropriate that I attend. That 
was a lovely touch that meant a lot to Theo (even if he didn’t communicate it that much). 
  
Often as parents of the school (and I do volunteer at the school) it is felt that we are hands off our 
boys learning once they enter the grounds and not welcome into the classroom. Today 
demonstrated it is not the case. It would be great to have more open days during the year. 
  
I know that we are invited into the classroom for the learning journeys, today I felt the experience 
was a lot more interactive which and was really beneficial. 
  
Thanks again 
  
Regards 
 
Hi Richard, 
 
I wanted to thank you for giving us the opportunity to participate in the classroom today. As a 
parent it is lovely to get a glimpse into our son’s school life and see how engaged the boys are in 
their education. I’m sure the many other parents who attended will have felt the same way. 
 
Kind regards 
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Mr Brad Hilliard, Director of Studies, and Mrs Holly Miller, Co-ordinator of Pre-Primary to 
Year 2, met with the creator of the Brightpaths Writing Assessment Program.  Mrs Miller has 
provided feedback to the developers of the program that have been implemented to ensure 
we, and all Primary Schools, have a user-friendly and efficient assessment tool.   
 
Mr Hilliard also attended the ACARA Australian Curriculum Forum at Penrhos College.  Mr 
Hilliard ensured the School’s position on the Australian Curriculum and its implementation 
was heard.  It is expected ACARA will adjust the content and expectations of curriculum in 
the near future.  
 
Pastoral Care, Planning and Co-curricular 
The Year 6 Parents attended the annual Year 6 Sundowner, hosted by the Parents’ 
Association, and doubling as a Canberra Tour information evening.  Over 150 parents were in 
attendance and to hear from the Head of the LW Parry Preparatory School, Mr Richard 
Wright, the Director of Pastoral Care, Planning and Co-curricular, Maria Hodges and the 
President of the Parents’ Association, Mrs Susan Montanari.  
 
The 104 boys and 14 staff are presently on the annual Canberra Tour.  During the tour the 
boys will attend the closing at the Australian War Memorial, Parliament House, Government 
House, National Gallery, National Portrait Gallery, Film and Sound Archives, AIS and 
Questacon.  The boys have focused on Australian Civics and Citizenship during their Term 1 
studies and the tour will further embed this learning.  Mrs Maria Hodges has organised this 
outstanding experience for the boys. 
 
During Week 7 the Preparatory School celebrated Access Asia Week.  Ms Chantal Hockey 
and Ms Li Liu co-ordinated the events of the week that included: Indian Dance Workshop, 
Indian Storytelling (by our parents), a Japanese movie, Chinese board games, Malaysian 
Music performance, an Indonesian incursion and a whole school lunch, specially ordered 
Asian inspired lunch, and Assembly.  This week provides all boys with a rich appreciation of 
what Asian cultures and individuals have brought to our nation.  
 
Giles House, co-ordinated by Mrs Sally MacKinnon, has conducted fundraisers in support of 
ICEA.  Lockie Cook spoke at Assembly to outline the background and work of ICEA and why 
it is such a worthy charity to support.  The Giles fundraisers not only raised funds, but also 
asked families to donate used sporting equipment to remote indigenous communities.  As 
would be expected the community has responded in a very positive manner.  
 
Mrs Maria Hodges article pertaining to the trial and implementation of Vertical House 
Groups in the Prep School has been published in the journal, Education Today.  The article 
can be found at http://www.educationtoday.com.au/flip-book/ebookET-15-1-2015/ and 
attached. This achievement provides further acknowledgement of the value and 
effectiveness of this initiative which was the outcome of an International Boys School 
Coalition action research project. 
 
  

http://www.educationtoday.com.au/flip-book/ebookET-15-1-2015/
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SENIOR SCHOOL 

Academic 
Attendance at the recent information evening on ‘Beyond WA for university’ indicated that 
this option is again being considered and pursued by a significant proportion of Years 10 – 
12 students.  We were grateful to Adele and Paul Swan for attending and speaking about the 
process of applying to Cambridge and Simon’s experiences since he started there in 
September 2013. 
 
The Academic Review process is complete and monitoring of the boys involved has been 
resumed by tutors and Heads of House.  Testing for Year 10 Allwell data and the OLNA has 
concluded.   
 
The Parent/Teacher/Student interview afternoons for both Year 11 and Year 12 students ran 
smoothly and effectively and feedback from parents and boys was positive.  The Studies 
Office is trialling the use of Basecamp, a scheduling app, and we will share this with other 
parts of the school next term, as it has been very helpful in keeping us on track with all of our 
processes. Teachers are currently preparing Term 1 reports for Years 7 – 12 students.  
 
Mrs Margaret Brophy attended a presentation at Hale School on the IGCSE courses and the 
Academic Committee will consider broadening our current offering of the Global 
Perspectives subject to the Year 10s as a consequence.  Margaret was also invited to a 
symposium on languages and eligibility at SCSA and we continue to advocate strongly on 
this issue.  Margaret has also been visiting classrooms to observe Heads of Departments’ 
teaching and they in turn have been doing the same for their teachers.  The subsequent 
conversations about pedagogy and practice are always fruitful and thoughtful. 
 
The boys are completing the latest round of assessments; generally speaking, they are 
settled and working well, and we are particularly pleased with the focus and purpose that is 
suddenly evident in the Year 12 cohort. 
 
The Academic Committee of the Senior School for some time has been considering in great 
depth the Strategic Project 1.1.2   
 

Explore timetabling models and subject orientations that may enhance the capacity 
of boys to become more self directed and creative learners in areas of personal 
interest, while not compromising that which is needed for successful post-school 
related outcomes, i.e. ATAR. 
 

This consideration began in 2014 when Assistant Director of Studies Mr Matthew Kameron 
visited schools in Melbourne and explored that implied by the project outlined above.  Since 
then a sub-committee of the Academic Committee has considered a variety of options and 
the final considerations are now being taken by the committee with regard to change, 
especially focused on the Phase of Learning,  years 9-10 - Choice and Challenge.  This 
contemplation has been informed by both our exceptional results at Year 9 level in our most 
recent MMG survey regarding the academic programme and the visit in October 2014 of 
Columbia University.  A final recommendation from the committee to me and the School 
Executive will be forthcoming at the beginning of second term. 
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Pastoral 
The senior students have been very active in areas of leadership early in the school year.  
There are 69 Year 11 Peer support leaders who engage regularly with the new Year 7 boys.  In 
Year 12, the school has now appointed 23 School Prefects and 43 House Prefects.  These boys 
are responsible for maintaining the tone of the school by performing supervisory duties and 
supporting their Houses in a wide range of competitive activities.  The School Prefects have 
recently attended a leadership workshop held at the school where they considered their 
areas of responsibility and set some goals for the coming year. 
 
The Student Welfare Committee which comprises the two school psychologists, the Director 
of the Residential Community and the Head of Senior School have dealt with a higher than 
usual number of student withdrawals this year.  The main issues being school refusal, 
fractured family structures and substance abuse.  The school is pursuing opportunities to 
engage with colleagues from neighbouring schools to discuss these issues and explore 
strategies to deal proactively with these behaviours. 
 
Planning and Co-curricular 
GENERAL 
House Chapels at Christ Church Church have been initiated and seem to have been well 
received.  Without the School Chapel and with the capacity of the Church being below 300 
seats a rotational system where we repeat House Chapels twice on a Thursday morning for 
two Houses at a time is working well.  Some AV equipment has been transferred to the 
Church for student reports, Hymns etc. 
 
A Whole School ANZAC Day service is planned for Thursday 23 April prior to the ANZAC 
weekend that commemorates 100 years of ANZAC. 
 
Mr Paul Dillon from ADARTA, visited and spoke to all Year 10, 11 and 12 boys during the first 
part of the month.  He presented talks tailored to the respective year groups on the 
consequences of drug and alcohol use and the practical techniques to assist in harm 
minimisation when drug and alcohol abuse is confronted. 
 
TOURS 
All the Service in Action (SIA) programs are provisionally staffed and there are enough staff in 
reserve should issues arise as the year unfolds.  As yet the Burrigurrah trip has not departed, 
as scheduled, because of the unseasonal thunderstorm activity some weeks ago which cut 
the town off for over two weeks and made the trip untenable.  It is rescheduled tentatively 
for Departure on the ANZAC weekend next term. 
 
SIA Yipirinya trip has been cancelled due to political turmoil in the school in Alice Springs.  
With the Headmaster and other key staff being locked out the perceived risks are too high 
for a student trip.  We are currently awaiting details about an opportunity in Malaysia, 
through a school family, in regards of a possible replacement trip for the Yipirinya experience 
for Year 9 and 10 boys.  Most likely this will be scoped in September 2015 for consideration in 
2016.  
 
Planning around the SIA Cambodian trip to CCF with Rev Richard Pengelley and Mr Patrick 
Louden is well underway.  Richard is keen to attend and maintain his involvement with this 
program, at least in 2015.  The relationship with SMAGS is continuing.  Much discussion 
around fundraising and the associated selection procedure will unfold in Term 2. 
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The CCGS Art and China Tours depart to destinations overseas later this week and next week 
respectively. 
 
SPORT 
PSA summer sport is nearly over.  Two main PSA carnival events are concluded, swimming 
and rowing. 
 
The School Swim team came a credible third to Trinity and Hale respectively on the night of 
competition.  Unfortunately disqualifications in relays resulted in us falling 0.5 points behind 
Trinity, something to work on for 2016. 
 
At the Head of the River our rowers finished fourth behind Scotch, Guildford and Aquinas.  In 
the Hammer Cup we placed fifth.  The highlight of the day was the winning 2nd VIII. 
 
Both Tennis and Waterpolo are contenders for their respective championship in the fixture 
against Aquinas in the final round.   
 
ARTS 
The last month has seen the start of many co-curricular programmes including SCRAM, 
Chess, Debating and Mock Trials. 
 
Rehearsals for ‘Teechers’ is well underway and it comes to stage in Week 2 of Term 2.  Casting 
for Cloudstreet, the major senior production in August, at the Heath Ledger Theatre is nearly 
complete. 
 
OUTDOOR EDUCATION 
Year 7 Camps are half-way through.  These four day experiences in House groups have been 
very successful.  These camps are about building relationships and challenging the year 7 
boys with some new outdoor experiences.  Importantly it rounds out a range of activities as 
part of the Year 7 Transition program. 
 
Preparation for the Year 8 Outdoor Education program on Leeuwin is well underway, as too 
is the Year 9 Kooringal based program. 
 
KOORINGAL STRATEGIC PLANNING 
This month the Director of Planning and Co-Curricular, Mr Mark Morrissy and the Director 
of Kooringal/Outdoor Education, Mr David Anderson along with the Director of Finance, Mr 
John Price met with the School’s Planning Consultant Mr Erwin Roberts to commence 
coordination of infrastructure development at Kooringal.  Significant in this planning is a 
survey of the entire property and the location of a new ropes course.  It is intended to build 
the new ropes course in preparation for Kooringal based programmes in 2016 but to do so in 
a locality that in no way compromises long term flexibility of the site’s development. 
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STAFF 

EXECUTIVE STAFF 
Appointments: 
Mrs Joanne Wheeler has been appointed as the Director of Communication and 
Engagement.  Joanne has an extensive track record in strategic and operational 
management of communication, marketing, and engagement activities.  Her most recent 
position was with the State Library of Western Australia where she was employed as the 
Manager Communications & Marketing.    
 
TEACHING STAFF 
Internal Appointments: 
Dr Holly Rose has been appointed as Acting Head of Science effective immediately  
 
Mrs Katy Brooks has been appointed as Acting Head of Subject – Physics effective 
immediately  
 
Resignations: 
Mr Darren McPartland has resigned from the position of Head of Moyes House/ Physical 
Education Teacher.  Darren joined the School in 2005 taking on the position of Head of 
Health and in January 2013 was appointed to Head of Moyes House. 
 
Miss Amanda Fernihough has resigned from the position of Teacher, Special Needs in the 
Senior School PMC.  Amanda joined the School in 2011.  
 
SUPPORT STAFF 
Appointments: 
Miss Jaye Hunter has been appointed as an Education Assistant working within the Senior 
School PMC.  Jaye recently completed her Bachelor of Preventive Health at Notre Dame 
University, her most recent position was a Trainee Health Promotion Officer at the City of 
Cockburn.  
 
Mrs Vanessa Reside has been appointed within the Communication and Engagement team 
as a part-time Communications Officer.  Vanessa’s most recent position was a Research 
Officer with The Department of Premier and Cabinet. 
 
Digital Content Creator and Enabler’s (DCCE) 
This project continues to progress with the digital curators attending a very productive 
workshop combining Apple educators and staff from CCGS, St Peter’s College, MLC & 
Walford Anglican Girls School held in Sydney.  Presentation scheduled for start of Term 2, 
2015.  
 
Head of Department Professional Development  
Members of the Academic Committee attended a highly successful internal professional 
development day that included: 

 A Headmaster’s presentation on leadership styles 

 Kim Chute presenting on ‘Crucial Conversations’ 

 Teaching resource management systems. 
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COMMUNICATIONS AND ENGAGEMENT 

Mitre and Impressions publications will be printed and delivered to all recipients by the 
conclusion of Term 1. 
 
The Centre for Ethics programme this month had an evening at which I presented ‘About the 
Boys’.  This was both affirming and complimentary, some of the comments from parents who 
were predominately from Christ Church are included below: 
 

Hi Frank 
Great to get such a good turnout. Garth’s talk was wonderful, I find myself thinking about bits of it 
on and off each day. We are so lucky to have him at CCGS. 
cheers, 
 
Dear Garth 
I just want to belatedly say how much I enjoyed your parent talk about boys last week.  
I was very impressed by what you had to say and the manner in which you expressed it. In 
particular I was pleased to hear you speak about the importance of creativity, and I like the way 
you are frank with parents about parenting. Even though I still sometimes struggle with the 'in 
Year 10 - home by 10' rule! 
I appreciate your dedication to educating boys (and their parents!) - it is a job worth doing and 
really makes a difference. 
Kind regards 

 
Dear Garth  
I never got to chat to you after your talk last night but wanted to thank you for a wonderful 
presentation.  I was discussing it with Phil afterwards and we were reminded that being a parent is 
not easy or intuitive; and we keep needing new skills and inspiration to keep focused on that 
outcome of growing a great grandfather. 
You were very kind to share your personal experiences and this made the presentation very real 
and accessible.   
Kind regards 

 
A primary goal of CCGS marketing and public relations is to keep the pipeline of students 
strong and at the date of this report, thirty three families have attended School tours, with 
another six families attending tours before the month’s end.   
 
Of interest please find below recent feedback received from a School Headmaster’s tour.  
These tours are conducted throughout the entire year on a 2 to 3 week cycle: 
 

Dear Sarah 
  
Charlie and I very much enjoyed the tour on Tuesday.  Not only was it informative but the pride, 
passion and enthusiasm Garth has for the School was evident. 
  
It was particularly impressive when boys were stopped and asked a question and at the spur of the 
moment were able to give such eloquent responses about their schooling and sporting 
achievements.   
  
The tour re-affirmed our decision to continue on the waiting list and hope a place for Charlie at 
Christ Church becomes available in Year 7 (2018).  
  
Many thanks and regards 
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On Thursday 26 March an event to strengthen connections with and seek feedback from 
parents of three of more boys was held at Christ Church House.  There are 27 such families at 
the School.  This is the third of these types of events that I have hosted.  The objective of the 
evening is to reach out to parents who have more than three boys in the school community.  
This is done with the aim of gaining a deeper understanding of their experiences of the 
school as they live the experience of ‘a great school serving the needs of the family’.  The 
three questions asked at the evening were: 
 

What does Christ Church do well? 
 
What do you think Christ Church could change or do better? 
 
What would you like to see introduced at Christ Church? 

 
A significant amount of feedback was captured, with a couple of recommendations such as, 
improved communication with parents regarding their son’s use of the iPad and a focus on 
building resilience, common to the group. Throughout the year there will be other 
opportunities for parents to contribute.  As we move into our strategic planning phase, 
informal feedback and information from last night’s conversation combined with the 
comprehensive MMG surveys will ensure we have an informed strategic discussion.  
 
Other community engagement events this month include year group sundowners, Parents’ 
Auxiliary and Association meetings, Year 13 mothers meeting. 
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ICT  

In March much of ICT efforts focused around the maintenance, development and 
investigation of options for various ICT services offered.  The following provides a snapshot 
of activities conducted within these areas. 
 
Synergetic 
The upgrade of Synergetic to version 66R1, unfortunately did not resolve all the issues 
introduced in V66.  Having escalated the issues with Synergetic’s upper management, all but 
two issues were resolved earlier this week.   
 
Online friendship lists presented via the Parent Portal, seem to have progressed successfully.  
The support requests from parents predominantly consisted of queries surrounding the loss 
of passwords and/or instructions.  A number of personal contact detail change queries were 
also addressed as parents adjusted their details for online list sharing. 
 
Currently a number of development platforms are being evaluated in terms of their 
integration suitability with Synergetic.  Once identified this platform will facilitate maximum 
penetration of the central database within the school, especially in non-critical areas such as 
StudyLab records, HR Workflows etc.  Systems being investigated include Filemaker, 
Sharepoint, Wordpress and Django. 
 
Learning Field 
Learning Field is the School’s primary digital textbook platform for years 7 – 10 and will be 
upgraded to a new version at the end of Term 2.  The upgrade will require teacher/student 
re-training as the new version is somewhat different in look and feel.  The new version 
promises intuitive, modern interfaces with speed optimisations and double page layouts on 
iPads (a coveted feature for maps).  
 
Special provisions have been made to secure an enterprise version of the iPad apps, in order 
to minimise the distribution issue caused by the Apple app store and the current student 
iPad restrictions. 
 
Exchange Upgrade 
The Exchange server is a critical piece of IT infrastructure which the school employs to deliver 
enterprise grade email to staff.  The current version of Microsoft Exchange, version 2007, will 
reach its ‘end of life’ in 2017.  The upgrade of this server to version 2013 has been scoped and 
scheduled for implementation on the 9th and 10th of April 2015 (week 1 of April school 
holidays).  During this period there will be an interruption to this critical email service offered 
to staff.  
 
Upgrading to version 2013 benefits the school in two ways.  Firstly it provides up-to-date 
features and functionality (e.g. enhanced web-mail capabilities).  Secondly it upgrades 
mailboxes to be more compatible with cloud solutions like Office 365.    
 
Cisco / Telstra 
The Cisco Live event was held in Melbourne over week 3 of March.  This 5000 delegate event 
was attended by Director of ICT Services, Dr Geoffrey Alagoda and was used by both Cisco 
and Telstra to launch into a strategic partnership offering next generation cloud and 
infrastructure solutions to businesses and schools.  The highlight of the event we a couple of 
keynotes which introduced the concept of ‘The Internet of Everything’ and the creation of 
two Centres of Innovation in Perth and Adelaide. 
 



11 
Return to first page 

Cisco is predicting that everything will be eventually on the Internet hence the term ‘The 
Internet of Everything’.  As such both Cisco and Telstra intend to jointly build a platform 
which provides security, connectivity and a universal application development framework to 
handle the “Big-Data” output of such a connected space.  A significant component of this 
connected platform is to offer a seamless choice between vendors for managed 
infrastructure and computer/data platforms.  Implementation of this platform will be 
launched via their Centres for Innovation. 
 
Digital Curators visit and PL 
During the third week of March, the school sent 6 teachers to Sydney to engage Apple in a 
professional learning (PL) activity surrounding the design of engaging iBooks, Apple’s 
primary digital resource format.  Apple Education Australia invited 4 schools to attend this 
session. Christ Church Grammar School, Methodist Ladies College, Walford School for Girls 
(Adelaide) and St Peters College (Adelaide). 
 
The PL activity was conducted over two days offering 5 keynotes from Apple specialists.  In 
between the keynotes attendees were offered time to collaborate, share and request help 
from these design experts.  The keynotes provided exposure to the top level of iBook design 
and what that could look like, the use of keynote software to perform simple 
animations/interactions within iBooks, the use of iAd producer to activate complex and 
programmatic animations/interactivity within iBooks, key philosophies of engaging design 
and finally guidelines for appealing video capture and framing.  
 
CCGS staff work on iBooks were the only demonstrations offered during these sessions as 
they were considered to be the furthest down the track.  Council are reminded that this 
project is a part of funding secured through the School’s Foundation in 2014 for years 2015, 
2016 and 2017. 
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